# JFK Weekly Newsletter

Friday January 14, 2022 Sara Raabe, JFK Principal

### January 19, 2022

January 19, 2022 will be a full day for students (not an early release day as previously planned)

#### Welcome Back!

Welcome back! It feels strange that this is my first newsletter of 2022 because of vacation and COVID. It was fantastic to welcome eom students back to school yesterday. As a district we continue to work hard to be able to keep students in school and the doors open. We appreciate all of the emails and calls of support we have received from our community. While none of this is easy, we all do better when we work together to support our students.

Families have asked what they can do to help keep the school doors open. The most important thing our families can do is to monitor your students carefully for COVID19 symptoms. Students that show even one symptom should be kept home.

Symptoms of COVID-19 include:

- Fever (100.4 °F or higher)
- Cough
- · Shortness of breath or difficulty breathing
- Chills
- Fatique
- · Muscle or body aches
- Headache
- · Sore throat
- · New loss of taste or smell
- · Congestion or runny nose
- · Nausea or vomiting
- Diarrhea

Not everyone with COVID-19 has a fever. Even mild symptoms (like a headache or dry cough) could be signs of COVID-19.

Outside of school hours, please call the WSD COVID-19 hotline at 802-556-2243 if you have any concerns or questions.

# Important Dates

Wednesday, February 16, 2022

12:15 Early Dismissal

Monday, February 21, 2022- Friday, February 25, 2022

No School

March 17, 2022

11:00am Early Dismissal

March 18, 2022

11:00am Early Dismissal

March 31, 2022

11:00am Early Dismissal

JFK Conferences

April 1, 2022

11:00am Early Dismissal

JFK Conferences



## JFK Elementary

Facebook

wsdvt.org



x sraabe@wsdvt.org

**L** 802-655-0411

